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October 5, 2022 
 
 
TO: Michael Ritter, MD, Emergency Medical Care Committee Chair 
 Health Care Agency/Emergency Medical Services 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendation of the Transportation Advisory Subcommittee of the Emergency Medical Care 

Committee Regarding the Proposed Ground Emergency Ambulance Services Basic Life support 
Rates Adjustment 

 
 

On October 5, 2022, the Transportation Advisory Subcommittee of the Emergency Medical Care Committee (EMCC) 
reviewed and endorsed the calculated ground emergency ambulance rates as proposed by Orange County Emergency 
Medical Services on August 16, 2022. 
 
Basic Life Support (BLS) Rate 

In accordance with Orange County EMS Policy/Procedure #715.00 (Ground Emergency Ambulance Service Rate 
Adjustment), the public were notified of the proposed  BLS rates increase and invited to provide written comments from 
August 18, 2022 through September 30, 2022 for consideration by Orange County EMS. 
 
Under Ambulance Ordinance 3517, the Board of Supervisors has sole authority to adjust the maximum ambulance rates.  
Following Board Resolution No. 17-094, Item #29, automated annual adjustments were applied to account for the 
mandated minimum wage increases and CPI factors up to January 1, 2022.  There are no longer automated adjustments 
scheduled. 
 
The primary drivers behind the proposed increase include but are not limited to a longstanding EMS retention and 
recruitment challenge, difficulty matching workers with the right employers and the need for better pay and working 
conditions.  Of significance, the proposed increase in base rate will include chargers for oxygen and Medicare, Medi-Cal 
and private insurance carriers to be listed as separate line-item charges, n o longer allows expendable medical supplies 
as those charges.  The proposed increase will NOT be passed onto the Medicare and Medi-Cal patients. 
 
Recommendation 

The Transportation Advisory Subcommittee is recommending the Emergency Medical Care Committee approve the 
proposed increase to the 9-1-1 Emergency BLS Base Rate and the rates for mileage and standby as outlined in the 
proposal. 
 
 
 
     
      Robert M. Viera, Chair 
 Transportation Advisory Subcommittee 
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